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CONGRATULATORY STATEMENT TO VICE PRESIDENT-ELECT JANE NAANA OPOKU-
AGYEMANG FROM ABURI GIRLS OLD GIRLS’ ASSOCIATION (AOGA) 
 
It is with immense pride and joy that members of the Aburi Girls Old Girls’ Association (AOGA) extend 
heartfelt congratulations to you on your historic election as Ghana’s first female Vice President.  
 
Your achievement is a profound symbol of progress and an inspiration, and represents the realization 
of dreams for many women and girls across Ghana and beyond. It signifies that the highest echelons of 
leadership are accessible to all, regardless of gender, and underscores the importance of breaking 
barriers that have historically limited women’s participation in governance. 
 
As members of an all-girls senior high school alumni association, we cannot overstate the profound 
significance of your remarkable achievement on our students and alumni. Please know that all 
members of AOGA are deeply moved by the impact you will have on future generations. Your 
leadership sends a powerful message to women, young and not-so-young, that their dreams are valid 
and achievable, and will undoubtedly inspire them to envision a future where their aspirations are not 
limited by societal norms or expectations.  
 
Your rise to the role of Vice President-elect is a testament to your dedication, hard work, and 
unwavering commitment to serving our country. In a world where female leadership is still 
underrepresented, you are a powerful reminder that with perseverance and vision, the highest goals 
are within reach. It offers hope for enhanced advocacy and action toward  addressing issues that 
disproportionately affect women and children, from access to education and healthcare to ensuring 
protections against gender-based violence. We are confident that under your stewardship, these 
critical areas will see renewed focus and transformative progress. Your presence in this high office will 
reinforce the importance of creating pathways for women to take on roles where they can influence 
policies and decisions that protect and advance the rights of women and children.  
 
This moment in Ghana’s history is one of celebration and promise. Your journey serves as a reminder 
that resilience and purpose can overcome the greatest challenges, and will undoubtedly pave the way 
for many to pursue paths that will lead to fostering a culture of equality, empowerment, and ambition. 
 
Once again, congratulations on this groundbreaking achievement. Please know that you have our 
unwavering support as you embark on this incredible journey of service. May your tenure as Vice 
President be marked by wisdom, compassion, and a legacy that uplifts and empowers women and, 
more importantly, all citizens of Ghana. 
 
Yours respectfully, 

 
Prof. Koryoe Anim-Wright 
AOGA Global President 
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